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person authorized to act on behalf of the recipient (or 
subrecipient) uses E-Verify (and follows the proper E-Verify 
procedures, including in the event of a "Tentative 
Nonconfirmation" or a "Final Nonconfirmation") to confirm 
employment eligibility for each hiring for a position in the 
United States that is or will be funded (in whole or in part) 
with award funds. 
C. "United States" specifically includes the District of 
Columbia, Puerto Rico, Guam, the Virgin Islands of the United 
States, and the Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands. 
D. Nothing in this condition shall be understood to authorize 
or require any recipient, any subrecipient at any tier, or 
currently accessible at https://www.sam.gov/. This includes 
applicable requirements regarding registration with SAM, as 
well as maintaining the currency of information in SAM. 
The recipient also must comply with applicable restrictions 
on subawards ("subgrants") to first-tier subrecipients 
(first-tier "subgrantees"), including restrictions on 
subawards to entities that do not acquire and provide (to the 
recipient) the unique entity identifier required for SAM 
registration. The details of the recipient's obligations 
related to SAM and to unique entity identifiers are posted on 
the OJP web site at https://ojp.gov/funding/Explore/SAM.htm 
(Award condition: System for Award Management (SAM) and 
Universal Identifier Requirements), and are incorporated by 
reference here. any person or other entity, to violate any 
federal law, including any applicable civil rights or 
nondiscrimination law. 
E. Nothing in this condition, including in paragraph 4.B., 
shall be understood to relieve any recipient, any 
subrecipient at any tier, or any person or other entity, of 
any obligation otherwise imposed by law, including 8 U.S.C. 
1324a(a)(1) and (2). Questions about E-Verify should be 
directed to DHS. For more information about E-Verify visit 
the E-Verify website (https://www.e-verify.gov/) or email E-
Verify at E-Verify@dhs.gov. E-Verify employer agents can 
email EVerify at E-VerifyEmployerAgent@dhs.gov. Questions 
about the meaning or scope of this condition should be 
directed to OJP, before award acceptance. This condition does 
not apply to an award to an individual who received the award 
as a natural person (i.e., unrelated to any business or non-
profit organization that he or she may own or operate in his 
or her name). __________ 

7. Requirement to report actual or imminent breach of personally 
identifiable information (PII). The recipient (and any 
"subrecipient" at any tier) must have written procedures in 
place to respond in the event of an actual or imminent "breach" 


